






Jomsky, Mark 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 

) 

Nina Chomsky <nrchomsky@aol.com> 
Monday, February 26, 2018 12:20 PM 
Jomsky, Mark 

Sub jed: City Council Meeting 2/26/2018; Agenda Item 24 - Commercial Marijuana Regulation . . 

Please Deliver to the Council for Tonight's Meeting --Thank you. 

Mayor Tomek and Council Members 
c/o Mark Jomsky, City Clerk 

Linda,Vista-Annandale Association 

Re: City Co"uncil Meeting 2/26/2018; Agenda Item 24- Commercial Marijuana Regulation 

Mayor Tomek and Council Members, 

The Linda Vista-Annandale Association (LVAA)·has reviewed this Agenda item and has the following comments. 

LVAA has continuously participated in the public process concerning Marijuana regulation, and we remain very concerned 
about the possibility of commercial activities and sales in Pasadena. 

LVAA continues to support the ban on commercial Marijuana activit ies in the City, particularly since it appears that 
the challenge of an industry-backed Ordinance has failed, and another effort is not imminent. However, we would 
appreciate clarification if the Industry is attempting again to place its own Ordinance on the ballot. 

If in fact there is no imminent Industry ballot measure, LVAA urges the Council not to make the decision to allow 
commercial Marijuana activities based on an imagined windfall from taxation of such commercial Marijuana 
activities. This is the time for a "public balance sheet" approach: i.e., will the costs and expenses of administration and 
enforcement exceed projected taxation revenues? Has this been analyzed? 

LVAA opposes the suggested requirement that Retail and Cultivation businesses cannot be located within 300 feet of any 
residential zone. This is simply too small a distance. What City analysis supports the 300 feet proposal? We understand 
that Commercial and other zones in Pasadena often exist adjacent to residential zones, and issues of feasibi lity may · 
arise, but in the absence of any analysis to review, LVAA suggests that a Retail and Cultivation businesses b~ 
limited to not being located within 1 ,000 feet of any residential zon~. 

Further, what is the basis for 6 retailers within the City at any one time with no more than one within any Council 
District? Why not 3 or 4? Why does only 1 council district get to "escape" the burden? 

' 

Finally, the Staff Report indicates that the process of obtaining a commercial cannabis permit would require evaluation by 
an "independent panel" (see Page 4), yet the draft Ordnance does not require that the Selection committee appointed by 
the City Manager be "independenf'. What scope of independence is intended? Will the selection committee be 
composed of staff or others who might be subject to lobbying by the industry? Should the panel include one or more 
members of the Pasadena public, including persons qualified to evaluate and judge negative impacts of drug sales and 
use on communities? 

Thank you for considering our comments. 

Nina Chomsky, LVAA President 
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